
PRINCIPAL’S CIRCULAR 

30.09.2022 

Dear Parents,  

I am indeed glad to lead a motivated and dedicated team of teachers, administrative staff and 

enthusiastic students. As we have begun well with the academic session 2022-2023, I am looking 

forward to ensuring the very best educational environment for children to achieve their goals. The 

motto of St. Vincent Pallotti School, ‘To Enlighten All’ shall be our guiding light. Our focus will 

now be on providing an enabling environment for the children so that they can be nurtured and 

guided towards becoming the future leaders and ideal citizens of our great nation. Pursuing 

excellence by students in their chosen fields; academics, sports or extracurricular activities shall be 

encouraged at every step. A healthy mind in a healthy body is a universally accepted truth. 

Inculcating the right value systems and character building is a prerequisite for our children to take on 

the world with knowledge and competence. I shall endeavour to ensure that our students pursue their 

dreams in a safe, secure and healthy environment. 

I want to appreciate all the parents for their relentless efforts towards taking the school to greater 

heights by unconditional support to the school management on many fronts during the last 10 years. 

We are looking forward to a productive partnership with you to ensure that our children achieve their 

highest potential. We recognize that to be successful in school, our children need support from both 

home and school. We strongly believe that a strong partnership with you will make a significant 

difference in your child’s education. As partners, we both share the responsibility for our children’s 

success and I want to assure you that we will do our very best to carry out our responsibilities. 

I would like to request you all to ensure that your ward: 

 Attends school daily,  

 Follows the rules and regulations of the school, 

 Completes all assignments given by teachers,  

 Reads daily to develop a love for reading and to improve literacy skills,  

 Shares school experiences with you so that you are aware of his/her school life,  

 Informs you if he/she needs additional support in any area or subject,  

 Knows that you expect him/her to succeed in all the activities of the school. 



Parents, I would now like to draw your attention to a few very important points and I feel that there is 

a serious need for me to address these issues with you and give you a clarity on the same: 

1. Result of 10th Batch 2021-22: The CBSE declared the 10th Result on 22nd July 2022. Our 

students have come out with outstanding performance in Board Exam 2021-2022. The initiative 

of the School to give personalized attention, regular assignments, motivation, proper guidance 

and counselling along with remedial measures has indeed brought us desired results. Our 

appreciations to the teachers who travelled with them from the beginning of their education in 

our school. A special word of appreciation to the Supervisor, class teachers and the subject 

teachers who prepared the students all through the year. From the total of 58 students appeared 

in the Exam, 1 student was in the merit list and 28 students got Distinctions and the result of the 

School was 100%. Miss. Krutika Kapse tops the Rank List with 94.6%.  

2. Pallotti Talent Hub: School initiated yet another project – Pallotti Talent Hub: Weekend 

Activities – to be organized for Two Days – Saturdays and Sundays. The purpose of the Hub 

was to give a platform to our students to develop their desired talents. Only a handful of parents 

responded to this call. 

3. Academic Awards: This year onwards the school decided to felicitate our students with 

academic awards after every major exam. Academic Champion award will be given to all the 

meritorious students (90% to 100%) and Academic Star award to all those students who show 

improvement in their academic performance as compared to the last year's or previous exams. 

This is to encourage our students to excel in their studies. 

4. Innovation Ambassador: School introduced an Innovation Ambassador award for the students 

who come out with unique, innovative and practical solution to the recent issues happening in 

the school related to students. The student who gives the best solution will be called Innovation 

Ambassador of the month and he/she will be felicitated with a badge. 

5. Inter & Intra School Competitions and Activities: Students of our school began participating 

in various competitions both inter and intra school levels after two years of pandemic interval. I 

request all the parents to encourage your wards to actively participate in such events as they 

build up students’ confidence. 

6. School Souvenir Released: Our School celebrated the 10th Anniversary of its inception in 

2021. The journey of the School began in 2011. To commemorate this event, the school had 

conducted various programmes. One among them was to bring out a Souvenir, namely, 

Dnyanoday that unleashes the historical milestones of the School for the last 10 years. The 

Souvenir was released on 15th August 2022, by the Chief Guest of the Independence Day 

celebration Mrs. Hemangi Sunil Patil in the presence of all dignitaries, teachers, students and 

parents. 

7. New Software for the School: School has launched an application for better communication 

with parents. The name of our school application is the ‘CampusCare.’ This application will be 

helpful for all our parents to track the overall records and progress of their ward. Parents will be 

able to view their ward’s fee records and make payment online in time. It will also be useful for 

our students to view the daily Assignments, News & Circulars. 



8. Examinations: Our students have done well in their Periodic Test I. Our kids in Kindergarten 

also have completed their Term I Exams. The students of secondary classes (IX & X) are taking 

their Periodic Test II. The students of Classes I to VIII will have their Half Yearly Exams from 

11th October 2022. I wish all the best for our students. 

9. School Timing: This is to bring to your notice that the first bell of the school is at 7:55 AM. All 

the students are expected to be in the classroom on hearing the first bell. The School Assembly 

begins at 8.00 AM. I see some of the school vans and parents are reaching the students late to 

school. Kindly keep up the timing and be on time.  

10. Remedial Class: Those students who find it difficult to cope with academics are helped by 

giving special attention during remedial classes organized in the last period. Those students are 

brought to another classroom and given revision on basic concepts daily.  

11. Counselling & Special Teaching:  Professional counsellor and Special Teacher are appointed 

to take care of the slow learners, behaviour imbalances in students and bring out a sharing 

culture in the school. I see many of our students are making use of these facilities to rectify their 

learning styles and cope with stressful situations in life.  

12. School Fees: I urge you to clear the outstanding fee dues on an urgent basis. The parent’s 

cooperation and understanding is desired for the smooth functioning of the school. Tuition fee 

should be paid on or before 15th of the month. A fine of ₹ 30/- per month is charged for the late 

payment. One-time payment shall be done at the beginning of the academic year; not at the end 

of the year. Fee payment at the school office is between 8.00 AM and 12.30 PM. Keep up the 

timing of fee payment. 

13. Appointment with Principal: If you wish to meet me, you are most welcome on all working 

days between 09.30 am to 10.30 am.  

 

May God bless us abundantly! 

Fr. Shine Augustine SAC  

      
 

 PRINCIPAL 

 


